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Mr. Myasnikovich ex-
plained that, in light of Rus-
sia joining the WTO, the 
Council of the Eurasian Eco-
nomic Commission (EAEC) 
will consider all issues which 
arise, taking the necessary 
steps to prevent any loss to 
the Belarusian economy. At 
the same time, the Prime 
Minister assured his col-
leagues in the Union State, 
“We look forward to seeing 
Russian partners as share-
holders and new owners of 
Belarusian real estate and 
other infrastructure.”

Th e Russian Prime Min-

ister commented on integra-
tion, “Our relationship is on 
the rise, as evinced by our 
largest trade turnover to date, 
in the whole time of our eco-
nomic co-operation.” Trade 
turnover with Russia ex-
ceeded $19bn in the fi rst fi ve 
months of this year (up 25 
percent on the same period 
of 2011). “Th is is the result 
of our bilateral work and, of 
course, the integration proc-
ess to create the Single Eco-
nomic Space. Our main ob-
jective is to strengthen these 
positive aspects. For this 
purpose, our long-term rela-
tionship should be based not 
only on the supply of goods 

but on mutual projects. Th e 
task will only be fulfi lled if 
such projects are fully car-
ried out,” Mr. Medvedev as-
serted.

Th e construction of the 
Belarusian nuclear power sta-
tion is one such project. “Th e 
building of a nuclear power 
station is a landmark event,” 
said Mr. Medvedev. “I hope 
that other projects will be 
implemented, such as in the 
machine building. If we can 
move forward in this matter, 
the degree of integration of 
our economies will rise sig-
nifi cantly. Our relationship 
will be clearly long-term, de-
pending not on any interna-

tional situation, or the price 
of oil, gas, machine building 
products or other factors.”

In all, 23 questions were 
discussed at the meeting, 
with one added to the agenda 
at the last minute: to create a 
high-level group (to include 
the Belarusian and Russian 
deputy prime ministers and 
ministers) able to quickly 
solve issues connected with 
integration. Th e motion was 
passed promptly and in a 
business-like manner. Mr. 
Medvedev mentioned, “Th is 
is the fi rst time in the his-
tory of the Council of Min-
isters that all issues have 
been agreed on the same day 

they were voted upon. We 
have avoided many hours of 
discussion, which gives me 
great satisfaction.”

Mr. Myasnikovich not-
ed that Russia’s joining the 
WTO may have consequenc-
es for Belarusian manufac-
turers. He explained, “We’ve 
discussed these diffi  cult is-
sues and have taken steps to 
allow our integration rela-
tions to continue developing 
dynamically.”

Th e Council of Minis-
ters discussed topics of great 
practical importance, with 
the balance of supply and 
demand for certain types of 
goods approved. A carefully 

developed programme to 
update the transport system 
was passed smoothly and a 
plan of action for 2012 was 
adopted. Th e everyday life 
of Belarusians and Russians 
depends on implement-
ing such plans. Innovative 
aspects of integration were 
also debated, alongside the 
creation of new technologies 
and agro-equipment. A re-
port on the budget for 2011 
was presented and the PMs 
raised the issue of how to re-
vitalise the Union State Per-
manent Committee, raising 
its potential, strengthening 
its supervisory functions and 
focusing on specifi c cases.

Solutions to issues found 
without excessive debate
“Our main goal is to achieve equal rights and equal opportunities for our companies,” stressed the Prime Minister of 
Belarus, Mikhail Myasnikovich, opening the meeting. He noted that our two countries have seriously progressed since 
the creation of the Single Economic Space. “However, we still lack a single market; there are various confiscations and 
special conditions of trade which should be eliminated,” he emphasised.

Belarus and Russia 
sign general contract 
for construction of 
Belarusian nuclear power 
station

Th e general contract de-
fi nes the obligations and li-
abilities of each party, as well 
as terms and approximate 
cost (until 2020): conditions 
of payments, equipment sup-
plies, organisation of con-
struction and acceptance of 
energy units. Th e fi rst nuclear 
power reactor should become 
operational by November 
2018, with the second ready 
by July 2020.

Th e core principle is that 
the cost of the Belarusian nu-
clear station has been deter-
mined using the same meth-
ods as those used in building 
nuclear power plants in Rus-
sia — adjusted with a base 
and index method. Th e cost 
of the Belarusian nuclear 

power station also shouldn’t 
exceed the cost of the Baltic 
nuclear power station, under 
comparable conditions. Rus-
sia is ready to give Belarus 
a privileged long-term state 
loan worth up to $10bn, with 
a 25 year payback period.

Th e nuclear power station 
will enable Belarus to annual-
ly save around 5bn cubic me-

tres of imported natural gas, 
while reducing the prime cost 
of electricity generation. It 
will also decrease the level of 
greenhouse gas emissions by 
7-10m tonnes and consider-
ably enhance energy security.

Th e Belarusian nuclear 
power station, consisting of 
two energy units with a ca-
pacity of up to 2,400MW (2 x 

1,200), is to be constructed in 
the Grodno Region’s Ostro-
vets. Th e NPP-2006 project 
has been chosen, fully meet-
ing international require-
ments and IAEA recommen-
dations. On October 11th, 
2011, a contract was signed, 
including framework agree-
ments for construction and 
major guidelines on terms.

On the eve of the Union 
State Council of Ministers 
meeting in Minsk, a general 
contract was signed. Rus-
sian Prime Minister Dmitry 
Medvedev noted, “Th is is 
our most major project, with 
a total cost of around $10bn. 
I hope it will have the neces-
sary ‘multiplication’ eff ect, 
becoming a fl agship of Rus-
sian-Belarusian interaction.” 
He asserts that other spheres 
of liaison remain important 
and expressed confi dence that 
these will be implemented.

Time has come for some 
serious innovation projects

Council of Ministers of Union State of Belarus and Russia discuss 23 issues and sign 12 decrees
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Contract signed to build Belarusian power station


